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THE ROTARY CLUB of CAMPBELLTOWN (SA) Inc. 

 

Club NEWSLETTER -for Monday 20th June 2022 (2587)  

Postal Address PO Box 438   Campbelltown SA 5074 

Secretary: 0412 236 503 (Frank Orlando) rcc9510secretary@gmail.com 

Club Email: campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au  Web: www.campbelltown.Rotaryclub.org.au 

Shed contact numbers:  Arrange Pickups: 8337 3377.  

Bulletin Editor: Bruce Barnes – Phone 0407 724 699, email: editor20rcc@gmail.com  

 

 Rotary International President: Shekhar Mehta  District Governor 9510: Jeff Neale & wife Jenny  
 

If you are unable to perform your duties, PLEASE ARRANGE a SUBSTITUTE and advise 

your replacement to David Munro 0418 845 644 or email  davidrmunro@icloud.com. 

IF YOU ARE GOING TO BE DELAYED STARTING YOUR DUTIES, PLEASE ORGANISE A ROTARIAN 

TO DEPUTISE FOR YOU UNTIL YOU CAN GET THERE. 
 

 

 

 

 

2021-2022 BOARD OF DIRECTORS: -   

             

 

               DATE 

2022 

 

 

 

 

SUNDAY 26th  

June 

 

Tea Tree Gully 

Golf Club 

Hamilton Rd., 

Fairview Park 

 

Mon 4th  

July 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham     

 

Mon 11th  

July 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham     

 

Mon 18th  

July 

 

San Giorgio 

Centre, 

11 Henry St., 

Payneham     
       Speaker  TBA TBA TBA 

 

Program 

Club 

Changeover 

Committee 

Meetings 

Man behind the 

Badge 

CITY OF 

ADELAIDE 

CLIPPER 

Chair  Pres Michael TBA TBA 

Rotary 

Information 

    

Plaques & 

Fellowship 

You can pay  

Frank Augello 

For your Club 

wine order 

Dora Iuliano Tony 

D’Ettore/Vince 

Belperio 

Karen 

Alford/Alyssa 

Morran 

Cashier 1 On the 4th of July 

and collect from 

the Shed Tuesday 

David Munro Tony Lagozzino Reg Bennett 

Cashier 2 Morning 5th July Brett Coombs Jeff Blanco David Fenton 

Steward 1  Kevin Hill Babu Kanagasbi Benny Bosman 

Steward 2 

 

 John Russo John Schubert Bian Stevens 

Raffle  David Richards David Richards Don Marcoionni 

TIME 12 noon for 12:30 6:00 for 6:30 PM 6:00 for 6:30 PM 6:00 for 6:30 PM 

FOCUS FELLOWSHIP  VOCATIONAL  

mailto:rcc9510secretary@gmail.com
mailto:campbelltown@rotaryclub.org.au
http://www.campbelltown.rotaryclub.org.au/
file:///C:/Users/brupathome7/Documents/1-Rotary/1-Newsletters/20200628-2501-Changeover/editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/shekhar-mehta-says-serving-others-changes-lives-including-our-own
https://rotary9510.org/page/district-governor-21-22
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud.com
https://www.rotary.org/en/2018-19-rotary-president-selected


Page 2 of 16 

 

 

 

 

PRESIDENT                Stephany Martin  

VICE PRESIDENT                 Jim Silvestryi 

PRESIDENT ELECT Michael McCabe  

IMM PAST PRESIDENT Vince Belperio 

SECRETARY  Frank Orlando 

TREASURER  Babu Kanagasabai  

COMMUNITY SERVICE Elizabeth Gagliardi 

FUNDRAISING  Jim Silvestri 

INTERNATIONAL               Margaret Northcote 

MEMBERSHIP                  Damian Leach 

FELLOWSHIP                Denise Dinham  

PUBLIC IMAGE                     Alyssa Morran 

VOCATIONAL SERVICE Jane Gascoigne  

YOUTH                    Maria Figg 

RI wants your PI articles or photos – 

Please email to  RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com  

 

A List of Committee Members -is  Here  
 

East Torrens Rotaract Club Secretary :  

Thomas Lymburn : tlymburn2@gmail.com    

CLUB SUPPORT OFFICERS 

Welfare Officer:  Peter Rumbelow  8337 5249 

peter@rumbelow.net 

Sergeant:  Aaron Stobie  0431 213 870  

aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au 

Attendance: David Munro  0418 845 644  

davidrmunro@icloud.com  

Auditor: Dean Crook  

Bulletin:  Bruce Barnes 0407 724 699  editor20rcc@gmail.com 

Historian: Peter Rumbelow  

Photographer: Enzo Piperone 

Program: Damian Leach  

Property: John Russo   
Public Officer: Jeff Neale 

Risk Management: Michael McCabe  

Rotary Information: Damian Leach  

Sound: Frank Augello   

Youth Protection: Michael McCabe 

Art Show Convenor: Margaret Beare 

CROE - Mal Hansen 

Shed Convenor :  Ralph Holmes ( Deputy: John Russo)  

 
Meeting 2587 - 20th June 2022 

 
After Sgt Aaron’s invocation & loyal toast President Steph welcomed members, partners & guests. 

• Secretary Frank Orlando invited members announcements 

 

o DG Jeff spoke on booking accommodation for the RI Melbourne Convention Sat 27 May- Wed 31 

May 2023. 

DG as President Elect next year is tasked with arranging Club group bookings for accommodation for members 

and partners who will be attending the Conference. The District is also looking at organising a District train ride 

booking to get you there and back as something different. Please contact Jeff if you are intending to go and are 

interested in the accommodation packages and /or train trip. You are free to arrange your own, but a group 

booking will save you $ and you will be amongst other members to enjoy fellowship & support + benefit from 

any group bookings or specials organised on your behalf. for members  

A direct Link to the Registration Page is below: -  

https://convention.rotary.org/en/melbourne 

 

• Community Services Director Elizabeth Gagliardi announced the Community Connections Cafe 1st 

Birthday to be held on Wed 22 June at the new venue Campbelltown Memorial Oval. Members welcome 

to attend just let Elizabeth know asap. There will be a 3-course meal & celebrations.  

If you know of anyone that is wanting company and wants an outing each fortnight, please let them 

know about our program.     (See photos of the Birthday in the possum’s page ) 

 

• Vince Belperio announced there will be a Car Show committee meeting Wed 22nd at Jeff Blanco’s 

 

• Frank Augello announced there is a Shed Sale this Saturday 

 

• Member and Salvos Corps Officer Aaron Stobie thanked everyone for supporting the Salvos and 

wearing Red.  Did you know that the Salvo’s helps someone every 17 seconds across Australia, whether 

that be for food support, DV intervention & support, financial counselling, assistance with clothing & 

furniture or support for AOD just to name a few...?  

Here are some of our local stats.... North East Salvos:-   

Served more than 3000 meals ,more than 200 Christmas Hampers & over 1250 food parcels  

.A direct link to the Rotary Club of Campbelltown's  Salvation Army Digital Doorknock Appeal 

here   https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/rotaryclubofcampbelltown 

Thank you for your generous support. 

mailto:%20RCCpublicimage9510@gmail.com
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/83e7eb1b-e358-4f57-aff6-259e8b4a374f/1/
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20211025-2660-Ian%20Haese-RI%20Peter%20Allen-Ind%20Betty%20Gebert/tlymburn2@gmail.com
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/peter@rumbelow.net
file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
mailto:davidrmunro@icloud
mailto:editor20rcc@gmail.com
https://convention.rotary.org/en/melbourne
https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/rotaryclubofcampbelltown


Page 3 of 16 

 

 

 

 

 
Charles Campbell College- Rotary Youth Programs – EarlyAct and Interact 

 
Principal of Charles Campbell College & fellow Rotarian Kevin O’Neil, introduced Christine 

Falco, the school’s Student Wellbeing Leader & Earlyact mentor, together with Ebony Merkx founding  

President of the Earlyact Club and Miel Ancheta founding President of the Interact Club. 

 

Ebony Merkx (Year 6)- President of the Earlyact Club of Charles Campbell College.  

Hello, my name is Ebony Merkx, and I am the President of the Earlyact Club of Charles Campbell 

College.  

Being in Earlyact we have challenged ourselves with the question: How can we make a difference in 

the world? 

In 2021, Earlyact took on a major project to create 20 backpacks for people experiencing homelessness. We 

learned a lot about community work and how to manage a project. Along the way we raised over $3,500 for 

our project, through activities held during House Weeks, Harmony Week and Wellbeing Week. We received 

support from the Rotary Club of Campbelltown and other clubs and organisations. We worked closely with 

Baptist Care to work out what to include in the backpacks and how we might get them to people in need. We 

raised awareness of homelessness in our community and received donations from families, friends and other 

people within our community.  

We received some heart-warming thanks from Baptist Care and clients who were grateful for the backpacks 

and for our thoughtfulness. 

This year, we are working in teams to explore, investigate and lead five different projects grouped into three 

categories: 

School based projects: 

These are projects that benefit our school. 

• We wish to re-paint and re-tile our school toilets and add motivational quotes to the walls and doors 

hoping to make the toilets more welcoming. 

• We would also like to paint play areas in our yard to promote interaction and social skills amongst 

our students. 

Community projects: 

These are projects that help our local areas. 

• The Women’s and Children’s Hospital Christmas Run is a project where we are wanting to raise 

$1000 to purchase gifts to donate to children who are undergoing treatment during Christmas, but if 

we cannot donate these gifts due to COVID, we will donate the money to the Hospital. 

• Animal Welfare – in this project, we are seeking donations of blankets, worming treatment, cat litter, 

toys and treats. We will donate these items to the RSPCA, who will use them for animals who have 

been neglected or who are undernourished and abandoned. 

International project: 

This project is called Save The Children: Sponsorship of a child – it consists of us collecting 10c refundable 

plastic bottles and using the money to sponsor a child in need.  

I would like to thank the Rotary Club of Campbelltown for giving us the opportunity to learn about 

community service and helping us to make a difference in the world.  

Thank you 
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 Miel Ancheta (Year 12)– President of the Interact Club of Charles Campbell College  

 

Good afternoon distinguished members of the Rotary Club of Campbelltown,  

I am Miel Ancheta, Interact President for 2022 and I am honoured to be speaking to you tonight on 

behalf of my Interact Board. 

The Interact Board of Charles Campbell College has gone through an extensive brainstorming stage 

which has included the contribution of the 7-12 student body.  

We made a stall and approached students for ideas for projects that they would like to see implemented. 

In addition, we released an online survey to get more suggestions from students who were unable to put their 

ideas down. 

From that survey, the Interact Board garnered a multitude of ideas which have since progressed into project 

drafts in development.  

Those projects encapsulate different topics: 

1. Ukrainian Refugees in Australia, our global/international project 

For this project, we will sell drinks at the cost of $4.00. Initially, with the cups they buy, students will 

decorate it, and after the drinks are consumed, the cups will be cleaned and then made into a chain to 

create a Guinness World Record. 

However, recently, we received word from the Guinness Book of Records stating that to make this a 

contender for a world record, we must reach 10,000m for the cup chain. We deemed this as a very 

unrealistic aim for one school.  

A compromise is to be made. We plan to change the aim to raise a monetary value and to expand this 

project to make it an inter-school Interact project competition – a suggestion made by one of our Charles 

Campbell College Head Prefects, Jessie Wagas.  

The money raised will be given to the Red Cross Australia and will be used to support the wellbeing and 

basic needs for Ukrainian refugees.  

In conjunction, we are considering making a donation box for children’s clothes (second-hand or new) 

which will be given to the organisation Treasure Box, who are collaboration with SLAVA Ukrainian 

Cultural Centre, Association of Ukrainians in SA and AMES to assist new arrivals from Ukraine. 

2. Youth Mental Health is our school-based project  

Art of Expression and “7 billion people, 7 billion stories” – an event where people can share their stories 

anonymously in the form of a poem, story writing, painting, drawing, etc and will then be turned into a 

book to showcase that everyone has their own story to tell that they long to express as well as displays 

within the school library.  

3. We are running a project, which is a combination of a community and school-based project, called the 

Kindness Project.  

The Interact Secretary, Rachel Lang, is leading this project – which has two parts: 

1. A kindness box – a box of kindness cards. On these cards will be an act of kindness that the person 

commits to undertaking. This will be an event or social experiment to show how just a simple act of 

kindness can make someone’s day better.  

 

2. Kindness Rocks – Students from both campuses will paint rocks with encouraging messages or 

bright pictures for us to hide in public places in our community.  

Both will not have or include a fundraiser because kindness should not be bought or performed for any 

monetary value.  

4. Animal Welfare and Environment (Tuesday 4th October – World Animal Day 2022) 

For the cause of Animal Welfare, we want to help protect some of the most vulnerable species from 

extinction.  

Deforestation has a prevalent influence on the welfare of many animal species and environmental 

ecosystems as it results in a decrease of habitats, food, as well as a source of clean air. Every dollar 
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donated plants one tree with the organisation One Tree Planted; there is also the possibility of Interact 

participating in planting trees.  

Our global/international project will not only make a difference to the lives of young Ukrainian refugees in 

Australia but will create a strong and unified inter- and intra-school spirit.  

 

Projects such as the Kindness Project and the Youth Mental 

Health Project will be continued by next year’s preceding 

Charles Campbell College Interact members.  

The 2022 Interact aims to fulfil these projects with grit and 

perseverance. And, as you all would agree, it is an honour to 

serve for the greater good in order to make a change.  

Thank you 

 
After the fine, inspiring talks by Ebony & Miel they were 

applauded, and President Stephany congratulated them and 

Charles Campbell College for all their dedication, 

leadership and support in making the world and our 

community a better place.  

President Steph then presented Ebony and Meil with a 

Rotary Club Certificate of Achievement in recognition of 

their fantastic Earlyact and Interact Club achievements in 

this their founding year. 

President Steph said it was a very special occasion to have 

four Rotary Presidents connected so closely with the 

Rotary Club of Campbelltown all together at the same time 

and is such a great photo opportunity.  

 

 

 Pictured top right are the founding Pres. Of the East 

Torrens Rotaract Club Ashlee Leach, The Charles 

Campbell Colleges founding Pres of EarlyAct- Ebony 

Merkx, together with her counterpart and founding Pres 

Interact -Miel Ancheta and finally Pres RC of 

Campbelltown Stephany Martin. 

  

Also Pictured far right are proud Principal, Kevin O’Neil 

with Ebony, President Steph, Miel and Christine Falco- 

Student Wellbeing Leader & Mentor. 

 

 
  

   Induction of new member -Karyn Alford  

 

 
• Aaron Stobie introduced  Karyn Alford - the Principal at Paradise Primary School. Karyn is 

passionate about education, community and empowering others. 

 

Karyn has a proven track record of developing partnerships. This is demonstrated in her current setting... 

including partnerships with RCC, North East Salvos, a local aged care and other local community 

groups.  

 

Karyn is a wonderful woman with a big heart. She doesn’t just talk the talk; she walks it as well.  
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President Stephany, Karyn is a competent, resilient & 

capable leader in our community, and it is my absolute 

privilege to introduce her to you and the Rotary Club of 

Campbelltown! 

 

• President Stephany then inducted and welcomed 

Karyn into the Club and will serve under Kevin 

O’Neil, Youth Director for 2022-2023 and her mentor 

will be Alyssa Morran. 

• Karyn said she was so looking forward to her 

membership and being involved in Club activities and 

getting to know everyone. 

 

Pictured Right after congratulating Karyn on her induction is Kevin O’Neil (Youth Director), President 

Steph, Karyn & Alyssa Morran (mentor). 

 

 
Following the meeting the Club held the Club Assembly 

 
                    President Stephany Martin 

  

Welcome all members to this Club Assembly. 

 

Club Assemblies are one of the keys to the success of our club. They 

provide an opportunity for our club members to question the Board 

and provides the ability to discuss the long-term plans for our club. 

 

I have a great respect on the importance of committees within our 

club. As President, I have not sought to influence discussion at 

committee level, as you may recall, in my first speech to the club as 

President, I articulated that committees are where club members are 

able to engage most. As President, my role is to respect these 

decisions, and chair the discussion at Board level. I have limited my 

role deliberately this year, potentially when compared to previous 

years, as I have seen my role as the Chair of a Board, not a President 

which is directive. It might be a different approach to leadership to 

that which sometimes we have experienced in the club, but one which 

I think we should respect. 

 

 

I will rely on the Committee Chairs to outline their achievements over this year, and will only provide a 

couple of highlights. 

 

This year we have continued to be impacted by Covid. However. I think far too many Rotary activities have 

been curtailed and impacted by Covid than has reasonably been considered by the threat. Significantly, there 

have been multiple areas of International and Community Service which have been limited so as to make it 

challenging to facilitate projects. Prominently this year, the Community Connections has continued. My 

Thankyou to Elizabeth Gagliardi for her continued dedication in running this program.  

 

And one of my favourite Rotary experiences, CROE, run by Mal and Val who delivered a fantastic program 

for the 10th and last time.  

 

In the area of Youth Service, we have sent our young people to programs where they have run, for example, 

the National Youth Science Forum, and the Sailing Challenge, however, very few activities have occurred in 
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this space. We did host the Youth Leadership Awards successfully this year, and I thank Damian Leach and 

Margaret Northcote for their coordination of this. 

 

The Club this year made a change in the makeup of the Board, with Public Image now on the Board, 

supporting committees and coordinating this aspect of our club. Public Image has been very well known this 

year for their significant changes to the website which involved a lot of hard work that our club will benefit 

from for many years into the future. 

 

In Membership, since our last Assembly, we have greeted Tony Déttorre and tonight, Karyn Alford. In that 

time, we have had two members indicate their resignation, one transfer, and one transition to Honorary 

Membership. Overall this year, our club has grown by 3 members, and we have greeted eight new members, 

and there are three prospective members approved for interview, which is scheduled to occur in the 

remaining time this year. Our fellowship has been limited by Covid also, however it hasn’t stopped us from 

participating in the club’s annual events (even if they are deferred), and some pub nights. 

 

Fundraising has once again tackled the challenging job of continuing to provide the monies for us to impact 

our community; and those club members who have participated in our fundraising projects, whether it is the 

shed sale, and its preparations; the art show, or porchetta night. Thankyou for contributing to this part of 

club life. 

 

International has been somewhat curtailed this year, most obviously through participation in hands-on 

projects. However we have consistenly provided financial relief and donations to various international 

initiatives which you will hear about in the report from International. 

 

Vocational has also been somewhat limited also, particularly, through not being able to do vocational visits. 

I anticipate that this will be resolved this coming year and I thank those members who did Behind the Badge 

presentations.  

 

Of course, our club life would be substantially impacted without some key roles, such as our Attendance 

Officer, Welfare Officer, Sound and Technology, Newsletter and Program and Rotary Information. I’d like 

to thank David, Peter, Bruce and Hiep, Frank, Bruce (again) and Damian for their significant contribution to 

club life.  

 

I thank you all for your dedication this year to further our combined goals in Rotary and I look forward to 

what the next year will bring. 

 

• Following Pres Stephs welcome the following Directors who  each gave a report  

Secretary Frank,Treasurer Babu, Incoming Treasurer Dean Crook, Community Services - Eliz 

Gagliardi ,Fundraising Frank Augello,Public Image Alyssa Morran, International- Margaret 

Northcote, Youth -Maria Figg, Vocational -Jane Gascoigne, Membership-Damian Leach, 

Fellowship-Denise Dinham. 

 

• In conclusion PE Michael McCabe thanked Pres Steph for her year.  

Being President is a big job and despite covid disruption , the Club has had a big year also. 

Thanks again Steph, treasurer Babu, Secretary Frank and all of the Board & members for a year well 

done. 

 

 

 

 
No Sergeant’s Fines session this meeting  

 (Contact Sgt Aaron aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au  or 0431 213 870)  

 
 

file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210712-2545-DG%20Year+Reg%20N/aaron.stobie@salvationarmy.org.au
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• Welfare officer’s Report- (Please contact Peter Rumbelow on 0402 844 304 or peter@rumbelow.net )     

o has spoken to Lou Dimech who despite his health concerns is always positive and upbeat. 

o Jim Beare is in Calvary after suffering a heart attack.  

 

   For all those who are unwell, under treatment or convalescing and are mentioned in this column your 

Rotary family are thinking of you and your loved ones as your welfare and health are of concern 

to us all. May you get better soon. 

 

 
G’day Possums–this is your page. Remember “If it is to be- it is up to me.” Val & Mal’s motto 

 

   Too Wit t’ Woo’s -Suggestion for the week 

o Decide to get up thirty minutes earlier. Do this for a year, and you will add seven and a 

half days to your waking world.  

o Stop and read historical road sign markers. 

 

• A Certificate of Appreciation 

together with a framed photo was 

recently presented to Shirley 

Heath, who has assisted at the shed 

for over 25 years. Shirley has taken 

home jigsaw puzzles, completed 

them to ensure that all the pieces are 

there, and they are worthy of sale.  

Shirley has recently retired from 

this work, but we thank her for her 

dedication & service. (Pictured 

right: Renata Allan presenting the 

framed photo and Certificate to 

Shirley on behalf of all the Shed 

volunteers.)  

See below if you want to complete 

the picture right as a jigsaw puzzle  

 

 

 

 

 

RCC Jigsaw Puzzles  

 

You must arrange all the pieces to match the picture. (35 pieces) in the bottom LH cnr. 

(You can select the ghost button if you need to cheat)    

 

 Note the time it takes so you can get bragging rights.  Happy Puzzlerling! 

 (You can do it on any device)   

   To play, click on the links below. (Which is provided by https://www.jigsawplanet.com/ ) 

 

This Weeks Puzzle 

Shirley Heath honoured with her Certificate and Photo frame-A Link to the Puzzle is   HERE  

 

 

 

 

 

file:///C:/Users/bruceb/Documents/1.Rotary/1-Newsletters/20210906-2554-RI/peter@rumbelow.net
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/
https://www.jigsawplanet.com/?rc=play&pid=3d8472df297d
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Pics of the Community Connections 1st Birthday 

Celebrations – Wed 22 June 2022. 

(An initiative by the RCC of Campbelltown and Campbelltown 

City Council)  

Below at the 1st Birthday Celebrations are DG Jeff Neale, Mayor 

Jill Whittaker and Jenny Neale. Followed by Volunteers and 

attendees enjoying the meals, friendship and activities. 
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    A link to the District Website is 

HERE  

 

 
 

• You can find a  direct link to the Rotary Club of Campbelltown's  Salvation Army Digital Doorknock 

Appeal here   https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/rotaryclubofcampbelltown 

You can follow this link to make a donation for the Red Shield Appeal via the Club's page! Woohoo!   

You login details are your email address and the password is RCC2022! - you may have also received an 

automatically generated email welcoming you to the 2022 Digital Doorknock!  

  

Thank you so much again for your support. I really appreciate the 

opportunity to partner together to serve to change lives in our 

community!  

Aaron Stobie (Captain)  Corps Officer / Team Leader North East 

Salvos 

 < Screen Capture as of Sunday 2 July  22 

Only $340 Raised from $1000 Goal. 

 Let’s get there ! ( Editor)  

 

 

• Those that attended the recent District Conference and 

heard Ian Henschke, chief advocate for National Seniors, 

will recall his passionate presentation on Seniors in Australia. 

(Website HERE) 

 At the conference, Ian offered all attendees a 50% discount off 

of membership of National Seniors. He has since contacted me 

to extend this offer to all Rotarians and partners in District 9510 and attached is an application form 

which provides for the 50% discount.  

Vide DG  Jeff Neale (Jenny)   A link to the discounted membership form is HERE   

 

• The Rotary Foundation- Information about donating to Rotary’s own charity here. 
This link on our district website will show you how to make that Rotary Foundation contribution. 
It’s a good page with lots of information and links to explain…. 
What the foundation is. WHY we should make it our charity of choice and (or one of) and HOW to do it. 
 
https://rotary9510.org/page/the-rotary-foundation 
  
And here is the Australian Rotary Foundation website 
https://www.rotaryfoundationaustralia.org.au 
 
With its DONATE button 

https://www.rotaryfoundationaustralia.org.au/action/donate 
(Courtesy of Margaret Northcote) 

 

• Club History- for copies of any club photos/info please provide the secretary with a USB greater than 

12GB together with a Gold Pot donation and he will happily copy them for you. 

 

https://rotary9510.org/
https://digitaldoorknock.salvationarmy.org.au/rotaryclubofcampbelltown
https://nationalseniors.com.au/members?gclid=Cj0KCQjwm6KUBhC3ARIsACIwxBgalZlOaXxEp8IT7mI2kaylKr_EoIPJfGDAwVpswC5ClQxyInWUbqkaAvZ3EALw_wcB
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/ecefcc87-89a2-4afd-93ef-5a6f60557c4b/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/4d034039-8e94-4bf6-ae83-3d0850aa2d0c/1/
https://rotary9510.org/page/the-rotary-foundation
https://www.rotaryfoundationaustralia.org.au/
https://www.rotaryfoundationaustralia.org.au/action/donate
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• A message from Frank Augello: To all members that have ordered the wine from 

Caudo Winery.. your wine has arrived! 

  

I will be collecting money at Monday night’s meeting. July 4th.  

Your order can be picked up from the Shed, on Tuesday July 5th.  

If you are unable to collect on this day, please speak to me on Monday night to arrange another day. 

  

• Many of you would be aware of the Rotary Club of Mawson Lakes Project Celebrating Women in 

Rotary (District 9510).  

We have documented the stories and views of a number of women who have been associated with Districts 

9520, 9500 and 9510.  It makes an interesting and uplifting read about Rotarians and Rotaractors and we 

hope you take the time to read the document. 

 You can read a flipbook version on District 9510 website .Link   
 You can also pre order a printed version- please do this by July 31 to help us determine the number of 

copies needed. 

 Any queries please contact me on 0407714505Margaret Farr 

President Rotary Club of Mawson Lakes Inc 

margfarr@bigpond.com 0407714505 
 

 (RCC Editor: Check out p115-118 for an article on RCC 

members Margaret Northcote and p160-162 Elizabeth 

Gardner- also p182-183 on their views on the Future of 

Rotary- Go RCC) 

 

 

 

 

• Can you help out at the Shed ? or  Have a few hours to spare ?  If you can please contact Ralph  

Holmes . He would love to have some more helpers for  pickups and especially with meeting buyers at 

the Shed after digital sales. This is not difficult, but you need to be on call at a designated time to meet 

and greet buyers as required. If you can spare a day a week either Monday, Wednesday ,Thursday or 

Friday . Ralph can then  draft up a roster to share the duties.  

 

 

• Rotarian Rob McLennan from the RC of Adelaide Light is a Wednesday Magazine 

announcer on 88.7 Coast FM (A Community Radio Station), & together with Fiona 

https://rotary9510.org/sitepage/celebrating-women-in-rotary
mailto:margfarr@bigpond.com


Page 13 of 16 

 

 

 

 

Biedermann RC Seaford & PR officer for D9510 & other guests, present a monthly ROTARY RADIO 

SEGMENT. Please tune in! Link Here 

 

 

• Please visit and explore the Club’s Website (Club Runner) here. https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/   

Once you logon you can check that your personal information is correct, and you can easily update it. 

The site is a great resource & promotion tool for all Club & Rotary Information. If you are not sure of 

your login name or password, please contact Alyssa Morran our PR Director 

 

• Club Wine for sale-Please contact Frank Augello 0432 432 025 

 

• Vocational Committee always seeking nominations for Pride of Workmanship and Business 

Excellence Awards. Please contact Jane Gascoigne. 

 
  

 

 

 

• Campbelltown City Council Website is HERE   

 

o  The latest Campbelltown Council’s Campbelltalk   

E Waste Facility 

Link is Here > https://youtu.be/3II1PARQVvA?t=1 

 

• Love Campbelltown Face Book site is HERE  

 
Rotary Diary Dates & Notices 

 
 

• Every Tuesday at the Shed:  A great social event for all members and partners and the 

backbone of our fundraising. Note Shed sales are the last Saturday of the month. 

 

• The Community Connections Café -Campbelltown Memorial Oval -2nd & 4th Wednesday 

of each month-10:30am-1pm (run by volunteers from the Club and Council)  

Contact Elizabeth Gagliardi- 0403 602 999. See Flyer.  

 

• The Repair Café - Every 2nd Sunday of the Month-Campbelltown Memorial Oval- 9:30am-2pm  

See Flyer  

 

• Wed 22nd June --Car Show Committee Meeting at Jeff Blanco’s-7pm for 7:30pm 

 

• Sunday 26th June -Club Changeover- TTG Golf Club 12pm for 12.30pm. 3 course meal $50ph -PE. 

RSVP by 10 June to Michael McCabe 0431 830 488 or email  secretaryelect.rccsa@gmail.com  

 

• Monday 4th July - Wives Club/Partners night  

 Cafe Primo Firle, Firle Plaza Centre, 151/161 Glynburn Road Firle. Dinner 6.00pm for 

6.30pm.  Please advise Renata on 0428 400 995. 
 

• Friday 22nd July-Nominations for the Police Officer of the year award close -More 

Info HERE  

 

• Sunday 23 October 2022- Classics on the Park No.3 - beneficiaries to be three local CFS Brigades i.e., 

Athelstone, Norton Summit/Ashton & Montacute.  

http://www.coastfm.com.au/
https://rotarycampbelltown.org.au/
https://www.campbelltown.sa.gov.au/council
https://youtu.be/3II1PARQVvA?t=1
https://www.facebook.com/groups/LOVECampbelltown/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/b497aed2-68c9-4d7c-8e4a-dce34bf6423c/1/
https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/7dbda25a-f33d-4f16-8be0-4419dbef92a3/1/
mailto:secretaryelect.rccsa@gmail.com
http://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/tel:0428%20400%20995
https://www.unleyrotary.org.au/
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• 27-31 May 2023-Rotary International Convention & District 

Conference  As outgoing DG, Jeff next year will be involved with 

assisting with booking accommodation at the next District Conference 

which is to be linked conjointly with the 2023 Rotary International 

Convention. More ls to follow. If you are thinking of going to either 

or both, please think about securing your accommodation soon.   

See Flyer  

 

 

Meeting Stats 

 (Gold Pot -The Smith Family ) 

 

Mtg  

No 

Date 
 

Attendance 

 

Gold Pot: 

 

Raffle: 

 

Sergeant: 

 

2587 20 June 84% $40.65 NA NA 

    

President’s Thought for the week    

 

Nothing is impossible-the word itself says Im’ Possible.           Audrey Hepburn 

 
 

Editor’s Corner Any errors, omissions, missing links, or if not receiving emailed newsletter please let me know. If anyone has 

any contributions to make to the newsletter, please catch up on meeting night or email me with your content. Electronic 

format is preferred whenever possible please, as it saves retyping. 

Rotary E clubs Link Here . 

 
     

 

 

  

https://portal.clubrunner.ca/4099/Documents/en-au/f1fda855-eced-4d5d-aa2c-db1f55c2adfe/1/
https://www.thesmithfamily.com.au/
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Audrey_Hepburn
https://rotaryeclub.org.au/e-club-list/
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Rotary Positive Peace Workshop 
  
What is it?  It's a terrific professional and personal development opportunity to attend and is the 
first time the Institute for Economics and Peace (IEP) have run the workshop here in Adelaide. 
Rotary and IEP have had a partnership for a few years now. You can find out more about the 
partnership in this short video at https://youtu.be/9rdmCA0uiEY 
  
The workshop will provide Rotarians to be empowered to go back to their clubs as real agents of 
change to help build and sustain peace and to strengthen their projects.    
  
Non-Rotarians are also invited. The cost of the workshop is extremally reasonable given its 
content. The facilitators from IEP are coming from Sydney for no cost other than to be reimbursed 
for flights and accommodation so we really do have a great opportunity here.   
  
I've attached a flyer both in Word and as a PDF for you and included a one pager flyer on What is 
Positive Peace should you wish to read it.  
  
IEP recently held a workshop as part of the Houston Rotary Convention. We now have the chance 
to attend it here in Adelaide.   
  
Really hope some of your members can attend. They can book online at Rotary Positive Peace 
Workshop 2022-Show All (adelaiderotary.com.au)  
  
Warmest regards,              
Heidi Unferdorben 

Immediate Past President Chair, Centenary Committee,Rotary Club of Adelaide Inc  
0427 479 498 heidiunf@hotmail.com  www.adelaiderotary.com.au  Facebook | YouTube 

 
 

Positive Peace Workshop  
 

Join with others interested in peace building for the first Rotary Institute for Economics and Peace 
(IEP) workshop to be held in Adelaide.  
 
Saturday and Sunday 16 - 17 July 2022  
9.00am – 4.30pm  
Ingkarni Wardli 7.15 Conference Room, University of Adelaide  
$150 for 2-day workshop.   
Contact: Mark Matthews or Heidi Unferdorben at secretary@adelaiderotary.com.au 
 

Book online at Rotary Positive Peace Workshop 2022  

What is a Positive Peace Workshop?  
 
Rotary’s partnership with the Institute for Economics and Peace (IEP) enhances our peace and 
conflict resolution efforts with data-driven methodologies and tools. IEP has done the research on 
how countries create and sustain peace, and it’s helping us to put this into action on the ground.  
 
During the 2-day workshop you will discover the strategies and tools that can help people like you 
to build and sustain peace. 
 

https://youtu.be/9rdmCA0uiEY
https://www.adelaiderotary.com.au/index.php/take-action/book-event/show-all/rotary-positive-peace-workshop-2022
https://www.adelaiderotary.com.au/index.php/take-action/book-event/show-all/rotary-positive-peace-workshop-2022
mailto:heidiunf@hotmail.com
https://www.adelaiderotary.com.au/
https://www.facebook.com/RotaryClubAdelaide/
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCNto4qyt4g__iFTubi2b94w
mailto:secretary@adelaiderotary.com.au
https://www.adelaiderotary.com.au/index.php/take-action/book-event/show-all/rotary-positive-peace-workshop-2022
https://www.rotary.org/en/institute-economics-and-peace
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You’ll be provided with an understanding of the Pillars of Positive Peace and be empowered to 
go back to your communities as agents of change.  
 
The emphasis of the workshop is real actions, led by participants. You will be taken on a 
pathway of discovery of IEP research, using the research to develop real and practical projects, 
and how to implement them. There will be a strong focus on interactive activities that emphasis 
peer to peer learning and encourage everyone to engage.   As a result of participating in the 
workshop, participants will have the information and understanding to activate Positive Peace in 
their communities. 
 
Find out more about Rotary + IEP: The impossible is calling: https://youtu.be/9rdmCA0uiEY 
 
    

 
 

 

https://youtu.be/9rdmCA0uiEY

